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February 1, 2011

It’s time again for me to report on how our sector is coming along 
since January 1, 2011.  Below I have posted the reports by 
neighborhood.  As you can see in the month of January we were able to 
keep property crime flat with a 0% increase/decrease Sector wide and 
only a slight increase in violent crime by 8% or an increase of one (1) 
additional crime.  This increase was due to the recent homicide on 
Redd Street. Note: there is a suspect in this case and charges are 
pending.

 On a positive note, I attended several community meetings last 
month and enjoyed meeting each and every one of you.  The 
information you provide us is invaluable and shows the level of 
commitment between the police and the community.  I encourage you 
to continue providing us with your concerns and any information you 
may have that helps us make our neighborhoods a better place to live.  
Please continue stressing to your fellow neighbors the importance of 
calling 911 when they see or hear suspicious activity.  

 With the Holiday Season behind us we are now moving into tax 
season.  I cannot stress enough the importance of not sharing your 
financial information with others, such as the amount of a tax return 
you will be receiving from the government if you are one of the lucky 
ones.  If possible you should have your return sent to your account via 
direct deposit.  This eliminates the possibility of your check getting 
lost or stolen in the mail.  If you receive your return by U.S. Mail, and 
do not have a post office box, check your mailbox as soon as you arrive 
home.  You can track a return on line at www.irs.gov/individuals. 

  Do not carry large amounts of cash on your person and pay your 
bills on line or by check.  If paying by check, taking your bills to the 
post office will deter criminals from going into your mail box and 
stealing your mail, which is a federal offense.  If you do not have a 
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checking account and prefer to pay with cash do not accidently flash 
(show) a bundle of money.  Finally, using a debit/credit card from your 
bank provides you with some security against theft and misuse. Talk to 
your financial representative at your bank or credit union.
 For more safety tips and other useful information visit the 
Richmond Police website at http://www.richmondgov.com/Police/documents/
HWBW.pdf

Let’s make 2011 the best year by strengthening our partnership and 
working together as a team to keep crime out of our neighborhoods.    

Lt. Cynthia Riley 
First Precinct Sector 113

804-646-0574

Cyntia.Riley@richmondgov.com

The next few pages have the crime stats for the various 
neighborhoods that make up Sector 113

Precinct Wide Sector 113
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